
1 

Official Newsletter of MG Car Club Central Jersey Centre                                                 
Volume 52 Issue 3  

Club Info  2  

Presidentôs Letter 3  

Guest Speaker 

Editorôs Note 

4  

Recent Club Events  5 & 6  

Club Calendar  7  

Upcoming Club 

Events  

8 & 9  

NJ British Car Events  10  

Local Car Events  11  

MG Racing 2015  12  

2015 NAMGB 

Convention  

13  

New jersey Concours  14  

Kimber Festival  15  

Club News  16  

Britfest Sponsors & 

MG Vendors  

17 & 

18  

Membership 

Application  

19  

Meeting Location  20  

Inside this issue:  

March 2015  

1978 MBG Roadster -                

Non-running, un -drivable:  $9,600  

Recent divorce forces the sale of this 

1978 MGB Roadster.  My now ex-wife, 

clearly an aficionado and connoisseur 

of classic European automobiles, 

valued this car at $9,600 in her sworn 

financial statement and refused to 

budge on this ridiculously overvalued 

estimate during mediation.  Since she 

is the expert on British sports cars, feel 

free to contact her for a full education 

of the difference, value and 

collectability of rubber-to-chrome 

bumper MGBs.  

 

   Next Meeting:      

March 24, 2015  

This MBG boasts the following: 96 bhp 4 cylinder 1800cc engine with 

single (yes, only 1) Stomberg carb, No power steering, No power brakes 

No air conditioning, Vinyl seats, 4 speed manual transmission (no 

overdrive), Convertible top (with custom rip), Rust on trunk lid.  Floors may 

or may not be solid.  Car has been in her expert care, i.e. uncovered, 

unprotected and full of snow.   

 

Car is in non-running, non-driving condition.  Ex-wife deemed this car 

unsafe and unacceptable for our children to drive, but should be just fine 

for you and your loved ones.  Show up with your tow truck and ninety-six 

$100 bills.  The line forms at her front door.  First come, first served.  No 

lowball offers...not a single penny less than nine thousand six hundred 

dollars will be accepted for this special, unique, collectible British classic.  

 

Cash only.  Clear title.  Seriously, you better hurry.  This one won't last at 

this fair, reasonable asking price.    - Actual Craigôs List ad, found by Steve 

Gastwirth, who can give you the contact info if you want to buy it.   
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Meetings at  

VFW Post 3401,   

45 Tabor Road,  

Morris Plains, NJ  
 

2015 Meeting Dates  

3/24, 4/28, 5/26,  

6/23, 7/28, 8/25,  

 9/22, 10/27, 11/24  

     2015 Officers & Trustees               Upcoming  Events  

Meshing Gears is a publication of the MG Car Club  Central Jersey 

Centre, a non-profit organization established in 1962, and is dedicated 

to expanding and maintaining interest in British sports cars.  

The MG Car Club - Central Jersey Centre is an affiliate of the North 

American MGB Register, USA; the American MGB Association, USA; 

The MG Owners Club, UK; and the MG Car Club, UK founded in 1930 

as the only factory supported and approved organization for all Mgõs. 

Membership in the MG Club is open to all. Ownership of a MG is not a 

condition of membership.  

Have a contribution to our newsletter?  

Please send it by the 15th of the month to:  

Rich Breton:  rbreton@optonline.net  

  

Visit our  

website at 

mgccnj.org  

 

 

 

President   Gary Perrault   gperr@optonline.net 

Vice President                    Steve Wagoner               swag11@gmail.com 

Treasurer Karl Marx                        973-267- 3630 

Secretary  
Your Name 

Could Be Here! 
 

Trustees at Large                Ole Flandrup olealice@aol.com  

 Eliot Ganek                     ejganek@yahoo.com 

 Ed Orna ejorna@verizon.net 

Advisor Butch OôConner bfo@spsk.com 

Britfest Chairman               Charlie Tregidgo       ctregidgo@gmail.com 

Event & Rally 

Coordinator               
Bob Knecht mgbowner@warwick.net 

Meeting Refreshments Steve Gastwirth stevegastwirth@aol.com 

Membership Chairlady      Mary  Hayes    mgmidgetmary@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor         Rich Breton rbreton@optonline.net 

Regalia Chairman                John Speiser jspeiser@aol.com 

Technical Advisor                Dave Collier                   dacollier1@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Dick Bettle                     mike@revelation.com 

2014 Member  

of the Year                             
Mary  Hayes            

Are you a member  

of the MGCCCJC?  

Annual dues are 

only $25,  

 and the benefits  

& events  

 are great all year!  
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Thanks to all our members who stepped up last 

month to volunteer for positions that needed to be 

filled! 

 

We still have the position of Secretary to be filled. 

You can step up and make it a clean sweep by  

serving this key position in the club. It is your club 

and you get out of it what you put in. Letôs keep 

our participation levels high! 

 

Last week I ventured out to the garage to see if I 

could begin the work on the cars that I have put off 

all winter. I had the heater going and a cup of tea 

but could not hold onto the tools, they were so 

cold, that they hurt my hands just to hold them.  

 

So I beat my tail back to the LazyBoy and 

assumed my winter position for another couple of 

weeks. This week looks a bit more promising but 

time will tell. 

 

I know spring is just around the corner and then 

we will be complaining about how it got hot so fast. 

 

Please keep April 18
th
 open for the Spring tune up 

at New Vernon Coach & Motor Works. 

 

Letôs get out there and keep them rolling! 

 

Gary Perrault 

President 

  

Letter From the President  
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GUEST SPEAKER 

The Hidden Life of Classic Cars  

ñThe Past is Prologò  truly describes our cars. By the 

time we become the owner of a classic MG, it may 

have passed through many hands, with varied 

contributions to its welfare.  A carôs current condition 

is the result of the care it received in the past.   

 

Most of the time, any connection to previous owners 

and the maintenance they performed has been lost.  

We then have to examine the car like a detective to 

learn what has been done to it. Sometimes thatôs 

part of the fun of ownership, learning how it is built 

and how each part functions or should function.   

 

Too often, itôs a discovery that something has been 

neglected due to cost or ignorance.  As cars age, 

they require more upkeep, but owners become less 

motivated to pay for this.   

 

Based on my experience restoring British cars, I am 

impressed with their sturdy and reliable engineering.  

However, when they were built, frequent 

maintenance was a normal part of ownership, which 

modern cars do not need.  Consider it part of their 

charm today, and take care of them. 

 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to this issue. 

Please keep your contributions coming in!  

 Membership Changes 

& Corrections  
Keep your newsletter coming and your 

membership info (e -mail, postal mail, 

telephone, MGs, other information) up to 

date.   Please Contact Mary Hayes with  

any changes, corrections, or updates, at: 

mgmidgetmary@gmail.com  

Note from the Editor  

Officer Rick Kuhrt  

 The son of one of our former member the late Fred Kuhrt , Officer Rick Kuhrt will be speaking to us his 

official capacity as a NJ State Trooper.. 

    Currently assigned to the Bloomfield barracks and charged with patrolling the parkway as well as the 

five major interstate highways from the Delaware Water Gap to the center of the state, he has been on the 

force for seven years and was previously assigned to Sussex County. In addition to serving the motoring 

public, Rick has the added responsibility of being a mentor to young men and women who see law 

enforcement and the State Police as their career path. 

  He will include law enforcement as it pertains to QQ plated vehicles, driving in general, and over view of 

current law and traffic enforcement policies here in NJ. will be time for question and answers after his 

presentation and we may even get some helpful tips about how to insure our "Safety Fast" during our fun 

motoring adventures. 

  He is continuing his father's love for our cars and is carrying on the tradition with membership in our club 

.He has many happy memories of seeing his father take pride in his 69 Midget. He has also chosen to 

honor his father in a very special way which I've asked him to share with all of us. 

    So if you see a uniformed State Trooper"packing heat' at our next meeting, he's not there to arrest our 

former past president for his bad jokes or me for my lousy snack choices but rather to be part of the 

people and cars that we enjoy so much!   Reported by Steve Gastwirth 
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RECENT CLUB EVENTS  

On Saturday morning, February 28, Nick 
OôDonohoe invited us to participate in the installation 
of a 1250cc engine and transmission onto Tyson 
Mowryôs 1949 MG TC chassis.  As most club 
members know, Nick is the owner of the British Car 
Company, LLC in Wayne, NJ and has been repairing 
and restoring MGs for club members and others for 
many years. All of this was took place in Tysonôs one 
car garage.    

Tyson pointed out the reinforcement work 
done to correct one of the transmission mounting 
brackets that had cracked and was repaired by a 
welder.  To prevent a similar problem in the future, 
new brackets were fabricated and installed on the 
transmission.    

Nick started by discussing the installation 
of the new clutch and pressure plate on the 
flywheel of the engine.  Nick explained the need 
to use either an old input shaft or an aftermarket 
tool, to position the clutch plate in the pressure 
plate so that the clutch will line up with the input 
shaft on the transmission, when the transmission 
mates up to the engine.  

MG TECH SESSION FEBRUARY 28, 2015 

Nick showed the proper way to install the throw 

out bearing on the transmission.   


